PROPWASH

Happy Fourth of July



Photo from AOPA

PORT COMMISSION RACE

The Port Commission race is the big news in Jefferson County this year. Candidates on the ballot for the primary election on August 18 will be:

District 2:

- Dave Thompson of Port Townsend (incumbent)
- Bob Schuessler of Port Hadlock
- · David Whipple of Port Townsend

District 3:

- · Herb Beck of Quilcene (incumbent)
- Douglas Breithaupt of Port Townsend
- · Leif Erickson of Port Ludlow

Two years ago, we held a successful "Candidates' Forum"

prior to the primary to give some focus on issues at the airport.

At our meeting on July 4, we will discuss inviting the candidates to speak to our membership on airport issues, tentatively on October 3.



Photo from AOPA. (Dogs fly IFR)

Fly-in at Jeffco

Mark the dates on your calendar: **August 7-8-9, 2009**.

There is no formal organizing committee, but the fly-in at our airport this summer is going ahead.

The Port, the businesses on the field, as well as our members are all happy to see it become a reality. The Port is supplying portable toilets, and our members are looking for the trash barrels which were used at the last Airport Days in 2007. I'm sure volunteers will be needed to help out in one capacity or another. More on that at our August meeting.

In past years, when the weather was good, the event attracted a lot of people to the airport and to Port Townsend. Quite simply, this year the area needs the business more than ever.

Tell everyone you know, and let's hope the weather is good that weekend.

Patrick Shannon

MINUTES OF THE JUNE 6 MEETING

The meeting was called to order by Patrick Shannon at 1005.

A motion to approve the minutes of the May meeting as published was made by Ron Way, seconded by Jodi Hallinan and approved by the members.

Treasurer's Report

June 6, 2009

Beginning Balance \$1,859.27 Ending Balance \$1,859.27

28 members paid

Savings Account = \$2,859.03. Interest Rate = .25%

Interest Last YTD = \$32.78 Submitted by:

Jodi Hallinan, Treasurer

Old Business

Dave Ward discussed plans to have a no-host fly-in on August 7-8-9. The old question of insurance came up, the lack of an EAA chapter at Port Townsend anymore, the possible participation of the EAA chapter in

Sequim and the possibility of rejoining the Washington State Pilots Association.

We heard some flying stories and talked about D-Day on this date in 1944.

A discussion of new regulations on flying to and from Canada and that boaters are also very unhappy.

Don Miller announced his Cessna 150 and hangar are for sale.

For those interested, EAA Chapter 130 in Sequim is very active and meets on the last Saturday of the month.

Meeting adjourned at 1110.

Respectfully submitted,

Richard Wagner, Acting Secretary

ABOUT THE JCPA

The JCPA meets at 1000 on the first Saturday of each month in the pilots lounge at Port Townsend Aircraft Services, 191 Airport Road, Port Townsend, WA 98368.



Photo from AOPA

Calendar

June

6: Regular meeting.

July

4: Regular meeting.

8-12: Arlington Fly-In.

August

I: Regular meeting.

7-9: Fly-in at Jeffco.

September

5: Annual barbecue.

October

3: Candidates Forum (tentative).

JCPA Officers

PATRICK SHANNON



President. Flies a Piper Archer.

360.774.0764

DOUG MCMINDS



Secretary.
Flies a
Mooney.
360.385.2478

JODI HALLINAN



Treasurer.

Co-owner of PT Aircraft Service.

360.385.7770

JCPA Directors

Larry Baum • Jodi Hallinan Doug McMinds • Don Miller Patrick Shannon